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By Lisa Hatfield
On Nov. 8, the Tri-Lakes Wastewater 
Treatment Facility (TLWWTF) Joint 
Use Committee (JUC) approved its 2017 
budget, wondered aloud when the current 
total phosphorous (TP) clarifier construc-
tion project would really be completed, 
and heard another great report on the 
overall efficiency of the treatment plant 
in meeting its discharge permit standards 
by removing a wide variety of pollutants. 

The JUC directors also made recom-
mendations about action to find out more 
about the town of Monument’s plans for 
treating radium in its water supply and its 
effects on TLWWTF and learned that the 
Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) 
recently “took no action” on some poten-
tially overreaching nutrients interim val-
ues and other regulations approved by the 
Colorado Water Quality Control Division 
in 2012.

TLWWTF operates as a separate 
joint venture public utility and is owned 
in equal one-third shares by Monument 
Sanitation District (MSD), Palmer Lake 
Sanitation District (PLSD), and Wood-
moor Water and Sanitation District 
(WWSD). 

The three-member JUC acts as the 
board of the facility and consists of one 
director from each of the three owner 
districts’ boards: WWSD board Direc-
tor at Large Rich Strom, president, was 
excused and was represented by WWSD 
board President Jim Taylor; MSD board 

Chairman Ed Delaney, vice president; 
and PLSD board and JUC Secretary/
Treasurer Ken Smith. Other board and 
staff members of the three owner districts 
also attended, including MSD District 
Manager Mike Wicklund, PLSD District 
Manager Becky Orcutt, and WWSD As-
sistant District Manager Randy Gillette. 

2017 budget and 
appropriations approved

The JUC members have been working 
on the 2017 draft budget for the last few 
months. After a bit more discussion and 
a public hearing at which no member of 
the public spoke, the JUC unanimously 
approved the 2017 TLWWTF budget as 
well as the companion resolution to ap-
propriate the funds for the 2017 budget.

Plant manager’s report
Facility manager Bill Burks said that the 
facility passed its third-quarter Whole 
Effluent Toxicity (WET) test without 
any problems. 

The monthly discharge monitoring 
report (DMR) to the Colorado Depart-
ment of Public Health and Environment 
(CDPHE) showed the members that the 
sampling results were well within the 
required parameters of the effluent dis-
charge permit as usual.

Burks also said that he had missed 
collecting and submitting the third-
quarter nonylphenol sample and dis-
cussed the letter he sent to CDPHE that 
explained how he would prevent this 

mistake from recurring in future. The fa- cility’s nonylphenol tests normally have 
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